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Junior Series Coordinator’s Report 2023

I personally was very enthusiastic about the 2023 Junior race series as over the winter of 2022 and 2023 a lot of clubs and event organizers had been working very hard to put together a number of races for our region. Upon which we had managed to muster a total of eight events for the 2023 season championship. On a slightly negative note six of those events were an Aquathlon, because it’s becoming more increasingly difficult to stage a triathlon due to the problems encountered for the bike discipline.
The other two events were made up with one Duathlon and an open water Triathlon. Unfortunately, we lost one event due to financial costs.

I would like to thank the following clubs and event organizers for staging excellent races and the super quick response in getting the results submitted to myself.
Burntwood	
SyTri
Telford Tri
Sandwell
Action Training World
Black Country Tri 
Crazy Legs
We had decided to run two championships this year due to the number of Aquathlons and I hope that the format was welcomed by all.
But alas the entry numbers were not as high as we and the clubs expected, and this is something BTF and the regions need to try and help attract more members for the future.
I would also like to say a big thank you to all the athletes that competed in the series as well the parents.
Lastly as you all know our awards will not be done virtually this year and I and the committee are looking forward to seeing most of you  for our Bowing awards afternoon on November 19th
Mick Gould 
JRS Coordinator TE West Midlands 
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